
   

     

 ATTACHMENT B 

 

State Law Requirement to Conduct the Triennial 
Performance Review 

 

State Law Provisions Description 
  

State Law - PUC 99246   
 

State Law requires that Metro conduct an 
independent performance review of the Los 
Angeles County operators including Metro as an 
operator as well as Metro as the Regional 
Transportation Planning Entity (RTPE).  
In addition to meeting the legal requirements, a 
performance audit also provides an opportunity for 
an independent, objective and comprehensive 
review of the efficiency and effectiveness of the 
entity being reviewed. The review has other 
benefits, including: 

 Provides management with useful information 
to assess past activities and provides insight 
for future planning efforts; 

 Provides management with a review and 
evaluation of an agency’s organization and 
operations; 

 Presents an opportunity to utilize consultant 
expertise which can supplement staff work; 
and 

 Assures accountability for the use of public 
funds. 

 

  

State Law - PUC 99248   
 

This code states that no operator is eligible to 
receive an allocation of TDA funds for any fiscal 
year until the transmittal of its performance review 
report to the State and Metro as the RTPE for Los 
Angeles County.  
 

  

State Law – PUC 99244 Each transportation planning agency shall 
annually identify, analyze and recommend 
potential productivity improvements. Prior to 
determining the allocation to an operator for the 
next fiscal year, the responsible entity shall review 
and evaluate the efforts made by the operator to 
implement such recommended improvements. 

 


